

## **THE DASSETT COUNTRY SHOW – THURSDAY 11th July 2013**

**Present:** Natalie Heath, Kelly Harvey, Sandra Heard, Anna Prosser, Marveen Randerson, Michelle Gill, Kevin Dancer, Trevor Gill (AD Parish Council) Walter Sheriff

**Apologies:** Kevin Reader

### **1. Review of Minutes**

Kelly has provided a detailed map. There is car parking for 450 and 8 for disabled. Red Horse, Tea Tent and Marquee need electricity. (Old large marquee better for this) If necessary we can take the rope down in the second ring for tug of war.4  
Need extra people for bucket rattling  
Skip - Kevin D to follow this up and contact **Kelly** to order  
Car Parking – teenagers to get free pizza need about 6.

### **2. Marketing and Programme**

**Programme:** There was a door drop in the village (120) on 6<sup>th</sup> July. 200 went to Dasset School. Pdf to go on website – **Sandra to Kelly Nat** will send out to advertisers.

**Anna** will drop to Carpenters, Farnborough Garden Centre, Piles, Herb Centre.

More flyers and posters to go out – **All**

Reading Room will be open on 13/21 July from 10am till 12 for books/bricabrac etc

**Nat/Marveen/Sandra** To sell raffle tickets on Bric-a-brac collection day.

**Raffle tickets: All members to sell as many as possible.**

**To sell and fold stubbs when in Reading Rooms**

**Anna** to take to Andersons, Lewises and Deb Harvey with flyers and posters for Open Gardens Link to ParishCouncil – **Kelly**

**Kelly** will be contacting press/radio etc.

**Road Signage: Sandra is completing and Bill will produce.** Road Signage - to put up before Open Gardens Day on 14<sup>th</sup> July. **Trevor and Michelle**

**Signage on the show ground** completed, Walter to be responsible for this.

### **3. Stalls, Activities etc**

As per list **Kelly**

RSPB are now coming and will do dragonfly making

To display a notice board for events. Charlie will write up. Small board for exhibitors

To ask Robert if we can spray corner of areas for stands – **Anna** Buy paint from Piles?

Bric-a-brac **Trevor** to store in garage, needs to be in boxes

**Anna** to contact Tony and Sally and see if they will run the book stall

Coconuts (60) **Anna** to contact Bookers (Kelly can get 5 for £3)

**Anna** to check Jill Burgess is ok to set up Village Corner

Tea Tent – Anna, Gill Lewis, Margaret, Jenny, Audrey, Angela, Catherine, Avis

**Michelle** needs to know which stalls are giving donations: Roses, Redwings, Barks, also who has paid – **Kelly**

Striker – **Kevin D** to get to Pete

### **4. Evening**

**Evening tickets**, So far 2 sold. **All to sell as many as they can asap.** To go on website - **Kelly** Committee members to buy their own tickets

To cancel second Pizza Shack – **Kelly** also to check out minimum numbers

To check if Riff Raff have a website – **Kelly**

Michelle and Kevin on Face book to like and share – **Nat**

Evening Poster – **Sandra** Colin McCl will put flyers round Northend. **Kelly** to contact Young Farmers.

Door to door sales – **Kelly and Sandra**, Avon Carrow – **Anna**, Parish Council - **Trevor**

**Anna** – Fairy Lights to Walter.

Heads and Tails – **Michelle** to get envelopes, £2 donations, half to go as prize 10.15pm

Slide – one Security officer to man (they need to sign a statement/disclaimer – Mark to check out)

Trevor to act as back-up to security.

Nat has done a timetable and rota.

Need qualified first aider at evening event – to check if Security have qualification – **Marveen**

St Johns get quote. David Human - **Trevor**

## **7. Attractions**

Lilly has agreed to Open the Show

3 Gazeebos bought or ordered.

To see if we can have our old large marquee if weather forecast is fine.

**Trevor** to confirm the Parish Council will cover manning the slide

**Clay Pigeon** - Discussion about the need for a Firearms Permit Section 11B, Keith may already hold this. Nat to discuss, also check staffing of bar.

**Hurdy Gurdy** to go near Ice-cream van

**Anna** to check with The Carrow for Volunteers

Terrier Racing and Active 8 to share track.

Beagle holding, Need secure area. To use their box with wire mesh around - **Walter and Trevor**

**Bouncy Slide** – Needs 10ft all round

## **8. Finance**

Michelle needs projected costs

## **9. AOB**

Tables, chairs, urns and coconut shy need booking. Need to confirm Village Halls will be accessible on the Friday for collection – **Nat, Sandra**

All those needed on the field to be there at 8am on Friday and Saturday and 10am Sunday

Police to be informed – **Trevor**

**Nat** will send out email for volunteers

**Walter will now chair event**

**Date of Next Meeting**

**Thursday 25<sup>th</sup> July 7.30pm**

**The Avon**